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Procedures

In August there was criticism by Councillor Clark and Councillor Quarmby of
colleagues who had attended a site meeting called at short notice. The Chairman,
Councillor Winter, argued that the need for urgency had justified the meeting
in urgent cases the Chairman should be empowered to call an emergency meeting
without normal notice.

Councillor Helliwell said that some parish councils operated sub-committees. If
Rocos had a Planning Sub-Committee, its members could make site visits as part of
their role and report their findings to the full Council. At present, some
applications were discussed with inadequate first-hand knowledge of the sites.

Councillor Clark thought all members could visit a site before a meeting - though
it would help if applications to be discussed were known in advance, i.e. if the
Agenda listed current applications. No decision was taken, though the need for
advance notice of planning applications was raised again two months later.

Dove Lane Development

In September an outline application for residential development on land south of
Dove Lane was supported. Because of his interest in the site, Councillor Grant
withdrew during discussion.

The site - two and a quarter acres, Site C in the Village Plan - is one o0f three
identified there as suitable for development. Unlike most “outline" applicatiomns,
this one offered a good deal of detail : a level of housing density was indicated
and a possible system of interior roads. It was proposed to build fourteen
houses, seven on each side of the beck, with access to each side from Rectory
Road and South End Road respectively.

Some councillors were in favour of the development in order to tidy up a site
that was becoming derelict. Others were unhappy about the number of houses
proposed, though the density was less than that normal in Holderness generally.
Since the Village Plan had envisaged development on Site C, there was no formal
opposition to the application.



It was only after the Parish Council meeting - during the public session - that a
resident pointed out that the Village Plan had suggested a limit to the number of
houses on Site C as follows :

"The site lies between very low density developments of 3 - 4 dwellings

per acre and it is considered that the site should be developed at a

similar density..... Estimated capacity & units."

Councillors were embarrassed to have overlooked this point but the Chairman ruled
that the meeting could not be reconvened to reconsider it.

Detailed Agenda Needed?

In September, referring to the application to develop Site C, Councillor
Helliwell said that he had written to the Director of Development asking that the
Borough's Planning Committee should be made well aware of the density restriction
suggested in the Village Plan. He had hoped that the Parish Council would discuss
the matter of housing density again. This was not done.

Councillor Helliwell therefore raised the wider issue. He argued that, if the
Parish Council had known in advance that Site C was to be discussed in September,
they would have consulted the Village Plan beforehand and would not have
overlooked the recommended housing density. Members needed a more detailed
Agenda, especially where planning applications were concerned. It was agreed that
the Parish Clerk should include such detail in every future Agenda.

Maggot Breeding

In July the Parish Council had discussed an application by Mr D.Heslop for a
change of use at Sunderland Farm from a bullock yard to maggot-breeding premises.
In view of 1local misgivings, it had been agreed to ask the Director of
Development for information about public safeguards and meanwhile to request
deferral of the Borough's decision.

In August, it was learned that the application had been granted. Irritation was
expressed that the deferral request had been ignored. In September, notification
of the approval was accompanied by a letter from the Director of Development to
explain the conditions and controls imposed, 1including supervision by
Environmental Health Cfficers.

Other Applications

Over the three months up to the October meeting, Borough Councll approval was
notified concerning the following :

East View, Maip Street.

Culver, Hilston Road.

North of Elm Garth. Plots 2 & 3, amended details for Plot 1.

North of Pilmar Lane & East of Maip St. Outline : residential development.

Hela, Nortb End. Detached dwelling.

Rose Cottage, Main St, Tunstall. Extension & porch.
East of Elm Garth. Re-routing of Y.E.B. power lines.

The Parish Council supported the following applicatioms :

End Cottage, Hodgson Lane, Erection of car port,
L Pilmar Lane, Extension for bathroom and kitchen,
Roos Playing Field, Erection of sports pavilion,
Manor Farm Souith End, Retention of sow-house,

Roos Beck

In July the Director of Development had written about debris in the beck and had
asked the Parish Council to request riparian owners to remove it. Since the Water
Authority had formerly maintained the beck, Councillors agreed to query the view
that riparan owners were responsible for cleaning it. The Clerk was asked to put
this point in a letter to the Director of Development and to send a copy to the
Vater Authority for comment.



Other Environmental Matters

National Tree Week

The August meeting agreed to request from the County Council ten free trees for
planting along Tunstall Road. In September it was reported that the verge on
Tunstall Road was too narrow. It was agreed that a suitable alternative site
would be along Furze Road as far as Mr John Boynton's premises.

Iree Preservation Orders

At the July Parish Meeting, the Chairman had attempted to raise interest in tree
preservation orders. The topic was overshadowed by discussion of woodland near
Dent's Garth acquired by Mr and Mrs Quinn and by concern that a landowner might
unreasonably be held responsible if one of his trees was damaged while subject to
a preservation order. At the October meeting, it was agreed to invite the Borough
Tree Officer, Mr Hemingway, to explain the implications of preservation orders.
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In October, it was agreed to accept an offer of bulbs from Humberside Technical
Services and to have them planted along Pilmar Lane.

Litter Bins

In August, Councillor Bowden had bought a specimen bin and it was agreed to place

it on the "Village Green". Unfortunately, bins at the same price were no longer
available. In October, Councillor Cheeseman argued that more bins were needed.

In October, it was suggested that, with the agreement of Mr Crook, the old school
{now attractively adapted as a dwelling) might be submitted for consideration.

In September and October, Councillor Quarmby drew attention to the overgrown
hedge on the east side of Rectory Road south of Pinfold Lane. Members agreed that
the hedge was a traffic hazard as well as an eyesore and should be cut back.















